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 FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT Ed Friedman: 666-3372 

Subject:
In Search of the American Eel: Biology & Oceanography
Speaker:    
Jim McCleave, University of Maine  
When:

Wednesday, May 9, at 7:00 p.m. 
Where:
Cram Alumni House, 83 Federal St., Brunswick
Join Friends of Merrymeeting Bay (FOMB) on Wednesday, May 9, 7:00 p.m. at Bowdoin’s Cram Alumni House, 83 Federal St. in Brunswick for the last presentation of their 2006/2007 Winter Speaker Series. The presentation, ‘In Search of the American Eel: Biology & Oceanography will feature Professor Jim McCleave of the University of Maine.
The American eel has one of the most amazing life cycles of any in the animal kingdom. Living in river systems from Greenland to South America and Maine to Minnesota for up to 50 years, eels spawn only once in their lives and as far as we know, travel thousands of miles to the Sargasso Sea to do so. Larval eels can drift on ocean currents for about a year before finding their way up a coastal river system and ascending that river where they will live their lives until the urge to spawn signals their out-migration back to the Sargasso. A staple of native Americans and European settlers (“the sweet and saucy eel”) and still prized mostly by Europeans and Asians, eel populations have dropped so much that they were recently considered for the Endangered Species list. Eels have not been successfully bred in captivity and so restaurant eels are those that were wild-caught as young and grown out on eel farms. Able to live in some of our dirtiest waters, eels are known to be one of our most highly contaminated species. Other threats to the eel include habitat loss due to blockages from dams and turbine mortality suffered when attempting downstream migration passed hydro-electric dams.

Jim McCleave is an internationally known eel expert and has just returned from his eighth expedition, as chief scientist, to the Sargasso Sea in search of spawning and larval eels. McCleave is a professor of Marine Sciences at UMO and is Assistant Director of Research for Maine Sea Grant College. His area of expertise is in the biology of migratory fishes and fisheries oceanography. McCleave has had a special research interest in various aspects of eel biology since about 1970 and is a member of the Working Group on Eels of the International Council for the Exploration of the Sea. He has published about 50 papers on eels that have dealt with such topics as aspects of the spawning of adult eels in relation to oceanographic features, the drift of larvae in the ocean, estuarine migration of glass eels (elvers), population attributes and sex ratios in rivers, homing movements and seaward migrations in estuaries, and movements in coastal seas.
The FOMB Speaker Series takes place monthly from October-May. All programs are free and open to the public. The series is sponsored by Friends of Merrymeeting Bay with help from the Bowdoin College Environmental Studies Program. Valuable door prizes are donated by Patagonia.  Additional help is provided from the Maine Chapter of The Nature Conservancy. During the summer months FOMB presents a series an Outside Series
To receive more information on FOMB’s programs call Ed Friedman, Chair, Friends of Merrymeeting Bay, at 666-3372 or edfomb@gwi.net. Full speaker schedule and biographies are available on the web at www.friendsofmerrymeetingbay.org. 
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